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FEBRUARY 25, 1961

MR. J.R. HOLLEMAN
ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF LABOR
UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF LABOR
WASHINGTON, D.C.

DEAR SECRETARY HOLLEMAN:

THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR YOUR LETTER OF FEBRUARY 13.
As YOU POSSIBLY KNOW BY NOW, WE TRIED TO MAKE AN ARRANGE-
MENT TO MEET WITH YOU WEDNESDAY MORNING. | AM REFERRING
TO ALBERT PENA, VIRGILIO ROEL FROM LAREDO, TEXAS AND MYSELF.
UNFORTUNATELY, YOUR OFFICE INFORMED US AT THAT TIME THAT YOU
HAD LEFT FOR TEXAS.

| AM SORRY THAT WE MISSED YOU, BUT WE ARE LOOKING FOR-
WARD TO SEEING YOU AGAIN.

WE TOLD CLIFF CARTER AND CONGRESSMAN YOUNG IN CASE
THEY SAW YOU TO GIVE YOU OUR REGARDS. KEEP UP THE FINE WORK.
WE WILL BE LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU AGAIN.

HECTOR


